

ZNNP+ Holds Annual Planning Meeting to Kickstart 2024 Initiatives

Article by Ngonidzashe Vivian Munemo

ZNNP+ (Zimbabwe National Network of People Living with HIV) recently conducted its annual planning meeting in Vumba, Zimbabwe. The purpose of the meeting was to develop coordinated plans and strategies that would enable the organization to achieve its targets for the year 2024. The event brought together 70 team members, including staff and board members of ZNNP+. In addition, a consulting and team building company was present to provide strategic assistance in identifying and addressing problematic areas.

The meeting was made possible through the generous support of the National Aids Council (NAC), a key partner in ZNNP+'s efforts to address the challenges faced by people living with HIV.

Rumbidzai Murwisa, the District Coordinator with ZNNP+ Masvingo, expressed appreciation for the initiative, highlighting how it provided an opportunity for introspection and the development of impactful strategies. The aim is to improve the organization's effectiveness in achieving its annual targets.

Ms. Moreni Masanzu, a board member and Vice Chairperson of ZNNP+, emphasized the organization's ongoing commitment to ensuring improved access to quality care and treatment for people living with HIV. She also encouraged individuals to become registered members of the network, enabling them to contribute meaningfully to issues affecting them.

Key outcomes from the meeting included an intensification of the focus on advocacy and social mobilization. These areas will be intensified to propel the organization towards its goals outlined in the 2021-2026 strategic plan.

The annual planning meeting and team-building activities are expected to foster a collaborative plan of action, leading to success for ZNNP+ and creating an empowering environment for people living with HIV.

The event concluded with closing remarks from Mr. Marshal Makorovodo, the Vice Chairperson of ZNNP+, who expressed gratitude to the team for their collaborative planning efforts. He acknowledged the development of strategic action plans that, when implemented, would enhance performance and contribute to the achievement of targets as team members return to their respective districts and provinces of operation.

Overall, the annual planning meeting sets the stage for ZNNP+'s initiatives in 2024, reinforcing the organization's commitment to the well-being and empowerment of people living with HIV in Zimbabwe.





- END -

For More Information

Press contacts:

NGONIDZASHE MUNEMO phone +263 (0) 775 322 778

General public inquiries: phone +263 (0) 774 151 276 or email info.@znnp.org

Toll Free Kutabila PLHIV and Communities Platform: 08080441